

Minutes of GoBike Meeting 10 March 2020
Quaker House, Elmbank Crescent, Glasgow

	Item	Action
1	<p>Welcome, introductions, arrangements for the evening, apologies</p> <p>Present: Co-Convenors: John Donnelly (JD)</p> <p>Committee members: Jeremy Stevenson (JS), Patricia Fort (PF), Rachel McGuire (RMcG), Brenda Lillicrap (BL), Thomas Cornwallis (TC), Pat Toms (PT)</p> <p>Apologies: Alistair McCay (AMcC), Joel Cooney (JC), Callum Cook (CC),</p>	
2a	<p>Minutes of previous meeting, matters arising</p> <p>Minutes accepted.</p> <p>Check Calum's email after non-delivery?</p>	
3	<p>Convenor's update</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. PF aims to step down as Digest / Consultation writer 2. JD aims to step down as co-convenor 3. JC aims to step down as treasurer <p>New location and day for committee meeting under review. Quaker House booked for 2 more meetings.</p>	
4	<p>Co-convenor nomination</p> <p>Thomas Cornwallis (TC) to start immediately</p> <p>Studying architecture/urban design</p> <p>After 2 bike accidents – Joins GoBike</p> <p>Active on Pedal On Parliament and Slack</p>	<p>JD to give TC access to One Drive/ Membermojo and website</p>
5	<p>Treasurer's Report</p> <p>JD stands in.</p> <p>Lapsed members = 45</p> <p>Offer of help from Tancred</p> <p>Need to encourage subscriptions to support group activity</p> <p>Need to encourage re-subscriptions – take away member benefits if lapsed</p> <p>Active duty for treasurer</p> <p>Need to be a member to use Slack</p>	<p>JD to call Tancred</p> <p>Grant access to Membermojo</p>
6	<p>Consultations</p> <p>PT gives rough guide to Digest preparation and posting</p> <p>Sources email</p> <p> Slack (Consultation channel)</p> <p> Local authority (mainly GCC and East Dunbartonshire)</p>	

	<p>Updates on spreadsheet – saved to One Drive</p> <p>Save attachments as PDF</p> <p>All goes into Digest</p> <p>Meeting with Steve Gray about George Square consultation – still open to public</p> <p>Montrose Street designated as one way going south – no contra = objection</p> <p>-----</p> <p>PT asks if we could seek funding/joint funding for information officer to gather consultations info?</p> <p>Either that or may have to be much more selective in TROs contested.</p>	
7	<p>Streets for all Glasgow</p> <p>Shared online map (Eco Trust and On Bikes) and inserted comments (300 so far)</p> <p>Andy Watson – what will happen to comments</p> <p>Needs analysis before taking to council</p>	
8	<p>Councillor ToursB</p> <p>BL posts new letter on Slack</p> <p>New tours need to be organised for spring.</p> <p>Need for coordinator and riders</p>	JD to send invite
9	<p>COP26</p> <p>Lot of different campaign groups wanting attention. (Fossil free / POP / GoBike)</p> <p>Can cooperate</p> <p>Cargo bikes from Edinburgh – act as taxis?</p> <p>Active Travel Forum – not setting up new routes to help delegates to meeting venues.</p> <p>Riverside museum area will be very restricted in movement / bridges closed - Need for signage – Glasgow Green closed?</p> <p>TC suggests campaign under Walk/Cycle/ Vote active travel umbrella?</p> <p>PT calls for day of action in November – choose one campaign to showcase</p> <p>Work with Get Glasgow Moving</p>	
10	<p>GCC Training course – Cycle design</p> <p>CPD course</p> <p>AMcC to speak to council staff – contact Kevin Hamilton</p> <p>Like Brian Deegan at Manchester?</p> <p>Maybe GoBike course at Glasgow Uni?</p>	
11	<p>AOB</p> <p>PF going to be away in April?</p>	

	Next meeting – 12 May 2020	
--	-----------------------------------	--